[image: image1.jpg]AAUW

Breaking through Barriers



                                  Cobb Update

               June, 2011

               Volume 27, Issue 9

                         ANNUAL MEETING

                    TUESDAY, JUNE 14, 2011, at 6:30 p.m.

                   Mansour Center, 995 Roswell St., Marietta.

                         Note earlier time:  6:30 p.m.

      This is our dinner meeting.  The cost is $26.50 per person.  RSVP’s to

Shirley Mills by Saturday, June 11th.  Checks to: Debbie Karvey, 5112 Olde Mill Dr., Woodstock, GA 30188.

      Our Woman of the Year, Holly Comer, will be honored, and will speak to our group.  We will install our newly elected officers:

                                                    President: Karen Peters

                                                    Program: Joan Zenteno & Carol Stephens

                                                    Treasurer: Debbie Karvey

                                                    Membership: Stella Sessum

                                                    Secretary: Carolyn Freeman.

        We will also have a short business meeting, including a report on the year’s activities.

                                      _________________  

           ROVING GOURMET  

We meet on June 3, 2011, at 7:00 p.m. at CAFFE FORTUNATO, 301 Village Parkway NE, Marietta 30067.  RSVP to Marie Shockley  (770-984-9928 or mommom222002@yahoo.com ) by Wednesday, June 1st if you can join us.

                    BOOK GROUP
On June 20, 2011, book group will meet at the home of Jane Benjamin to discuss Wilma Dykeman’s THE TALL WOMAN.  Denise Bossarte will facilitate.  Contact Jane (janebenjamin7@gmail.com or 770-977-7486) if you can join us at 7:30 p.m.

                                    __________________ 

                               GABA

     The Georgia Antiquarian Book Association will hold its annual sale on June 11th and 12th, 2011 at the Cobb County Civic Center in Marietta.  Cobb members who are volunteering include Debbie Karvey, Karen Peters, Peg Montgomery, Carolyn Freeman, and Shirley Mills.

                                             _____________

                                         JUNETEENTH

       In partnership with LWV-Cobb, AAUW Cobb will have a booth at the NCAA Juneteenth celebration on the Marietta Square on June 18, 2011.  Our organizations will be able to hand out literature publicizing our groups.

       AAUW volunteers so far include Rita Neal, Marie Shockley, Bonnie Williams, and Shirley Mills.

       We need three more people to sign up, so, please, contact me.  This is a Saturday, and there will be a LWV person accompanying each AAUW volunteer.   E-mail me (wemills@bellsouth.net) to sign up!  

                                    President’s Letter

       Has it been two years already?  Yes, but who’s counting, right?  It has certainly been a pleasure to serve as your president.  There have been challenges along the way, but what worthwhile path would be free of those?

         You have all been so faithful to do the essential work of trying to “advance equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, and research.”  I think of Nancy Coakley who has worked so diligently on STEM affairs for more than two years; of Linda Stewart who guided our Scholarship Committee so ably; of Debbie Karvey, without whose help and guidance I could never have survived for these two years; of Judy Ribarsky, who has been such a stalwart for the Newsletter and the Directory, and who we hope will be able to resume at least some of those duties shortly; to Carol Stephens who was willing to listen and offer guidance long after any normal person would have said, “Get a grip, lady!  It’s not the end of the world!”

          And that’s only half the people who have been so helpful.  Marie Shockley, who not only helps with the bookbin, but also has done such a good job with Roving Gourmet, and Rita Neal and Karen Peters who join Debbie Karvey every Saturday at the bookroom.  (Speaking of the bookbin, affectionately known as “The Monster” among those of us who unload it regularly, I personally took 41 boxes of books from it over the past 8 days!  So we at Cobb may not clock as many hours in the bookroom itself as the Atlanta branch, but we at Cobb certainly contribute and deliver the lion’s share of the books!)  

        And Denise Bossarte – how will we do Bookfair tear-down when she moves away??  And so many others, who have offered advice when I asked (and sometimes when I didn’t), and to all of you who CAME TO MEETINGS.  How can I ever thank you enough?  This was one of our critical issues when I came into this job two years ago – getting attendance at meetings up, and you came through.  Thank you, a thousand times over.  Without that, everything else would have been meaningless.

          And so my profound thanks to all of you for all your help.  

                                      Love,

                                      Shirley

                                      NCCWSL Student   
     Sarah Beth Penick of Kennesaw State University will represent Cobb AAUW at the NCCWSL (National Conference of College Woman Students) conference in Maryland June 2-4, 2011.  Sarah Beth will speak to our chapter in the future.  (She assures me that she’s taking her camera to the conference!)

                                         _____________________ 

                        Save the date

Monday, August 15, 2011  - Book Selection Potluck

                    Sylvia Goodyear’s home

